
Project ID: 1077-03-31/61 
Sparta – Tomah 

0.65 MI W of County M to US 12 
IH 90 

Monroe County 
 

PROJECT INFORMATION 
WisDOT is proposing to preserve approximately 4.3 miles of I-90 from 0.65 miles West of County M to 
US 12. The need for this project to address the pavement deteriorations exhibited on I-90 and WIS 131. 
The roadways exhibit cracking, spalling at joints, punchouts, and corner breaks. Four structures exhibit 
deficiencies (B-41-0030, B-41-0031, B-41-0117, and B-41-0124).  
 
The proposed improvements include the following: 

• Repair/Replace concrete pavement on I-90 and WIS 131 
• Mill and overlay (2-inches) shoulders at spot locations on I-90 
• Mill and overlay (2-inches) shoulders on WIS 131 
• Guardrail replacement 
• Replace right-of-way fence 
• Install drainage system at structures 
• Culvert maintenance work 
• Structure work 

o Structures Over US 12 (B-41-30/31) 
 Spot painting 
 Clean and paint bearings 

o Structure on WIS 131 and Over I-90 (B-41-117)  
 Concrete Deck Overlay 
 Surface Repair 
 Concrete approach slab replacements 
 Spot painting 
 Clean and paint bearings 

o Structure Under I-90 (B-41-124) 
 Repair/Replace wingwalls 
 Clean endwalls 

o Structures Over County M (B-41-293/294) 
 Apply a thin polymer overlay 

 

PROPOSED TRAFFIC IMPACTS 
Construction is currently scheduled to begin in Spring 2026 and is expected to be completed in Fall of 
2026.  
 
I-90 will be reduced to a single lane in each direction during construction. The I-90/WIS 131 interchange 
will be closed and detoured during off-peak hours. WIS 131 will maintain both lanes, but lanes will be 
reduced to 10-feet. Temporary driveway closures may be necessary during parts of the construction 
process. Construction staff will contact homeowners and businesses in advance before closing a 
driveway. If you have special access needs during construction, please let us know so these can be 
considered as much as possible. 



 

REAL ESTATE 
No real estate will be acquired. All work will be completed within existing WisDOT right-of-way. 
 

ANTICIPATED SCHEDULE 
Environmental Review Complete: February 2024 
Preliminary Design Complete: July 2024 
PS&E: November 2025 
Let Date: February 2026 
Construction: May 2026 

 

PUBLIC INPUT/COMMENTS 
We encourage you to talk to the project representatives and ask them questions. Your comments assist 
us in developing a project that will serve the needs of the traveling public as well as the needs of the 
local community. Your input is welcome and appreciated throughout the design process. 
 

CONTACTS 
Brian Meyer, P.E. 
WisDOT Project Manager 
(608) 789-5676 
Brian.Meyer@dot.wi.gov  
 
WisDOT Southwest Region – La Crosse 
3550 Mormon Coulee Road 
La Crosse, WI 54601 
 
Dominic Cypher, P.E. 
WisDOT Project Engineer 
(608) 785-9044 
Dominic.Cypher@dot.wi.gov  
 
WisDOT Southwest Region – La Crosse 
3550 Mormon Coulee Road 
La Crosse, WI 54601 
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